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In response to a request from the Virginia Department of Environmental Quality, I have 

reviewed the above-referenced regulations of the State Air Pollution Control Board.   

The State Air Pollution Control Board has the authority to amend its regulations. See Va. 

Code § 10.1-1308.  After reviewing the proposed amendments, it is my opinion that the State Air 

Pollution Control Board has the authority to amend and issue the above-referenced regulations. 

The proposed amendments do not appear to conflict with the Constitution of the United States or 

the Constitution of the Commonwealth of Virginia, nor do they appear to conflict with any federal 

or state law currently in effect. 

Furthermore, 40 C.F.R. § 50.20 makes this amendment “necessary to meet the 

requirements of federal law or regulations,” Va. Code § § 2.2-4006(A)(4)(c), and these regulatory 

changes “do not differ materially from those required by federal law or regulation.” Id. Therefore, 



 

 

provided that the Registrar has “so determined [the foregoing] in writing,” the proposed 

amendments are, in my view, exempt from the requirements of Article 2 of the Administrative 

Process Act. Id. 


